BATH SARACENS RUGBY FOOTBALL CLUB

Affiliated to Rugby Football Union, Civil Service Rugby Football Union and Bath District Rugby Combination

FOUNDED 1947

Membership & Publicity:

Martin Solomon 29 Queens Square Chippenham Wiltshire SN15 3BL

Colours: Navy Blue Cardinal Red

Date: April 2008

Club House and Ground:

Sullis Sports Club Claverton Down Road Bath Somerset BA2 7AU

President : Paul Kavanagh

www.bathsaracens.co.uk

BATH SARACENS

R.F.C

1947 – 2007 60th Anniversary

Dear Vice Presidents.

What an enjoyable season!! I would like to thank you all for your continued support throughout the season, and for those of you who managed to come along and see Sarries in action, I hope you enjoyed the matches as much as the players have.

The league campaign has finally drawn to a close, with Sarries achieving an excellent top-half finish of 5th place in the league. Sarries finished the season extremely strongly, with 6 wins and 3 losses from our last 9 games, but with fantastic performances and effort from everyone in all the matches. Sarries beat Cooper Avon II 36-17 to record our 2nd league double of the season, where I was also extremely happy to touch down my 1st try (and only try) of the season. This game was followed by back-to-back games against promotion-chasing Colerne. Away we were defeated 16-0, but at home Sarries produced an exceptional performance to walk away 16-12 winners. Sarries form continued into the next two matches with wins against Chippenham III and Pewsey Vale. We lost a very close game at home to promotion-hopefuls Devizes II, there was nothing in the match, and Sarries performance deserved more, but we succumbed to a 7-0 defeat. Sarries entertained Swindon College at home, and although dominated for large periods of the match we only won 5-0. We also recorded a good victory away in a friendly match to Old Morganians. Our last match of the season was against Sutton Benger, who needed victory to become Champions of the league. Unfortunately Sarries Flanker, Rich Pollhill suffered a double fracture in his leg, half way through the 1st half, and although Sarries rallied together to get a result for Rich, we lost 48-6 to an extremely well-drilled side. The team and players wishes of a speedy recovery go out to Rich, as I am sure you will too.

For the results tables and more detailed reports please visit our website: www.bathsaracens.co.uk

The Club annual dinner is now upon us, as I am sure you are aware, it is our 60th Anniversary this year, and it would be great to see you all in attendance. Please find below the flyer and details for the dinner, and if you have any questions please contact Steve Hiscox, Jim Biss, Dave Pyles or Tony Lai.

I hope that you all have an enjoyable close season, and I look forward to next season where the Sarries will be ready to embark on another exciting year!

All the best,

Yours Faithfully

Martin

Martin Solomon
Membership and Publicity Secretary



BATH SARACENS RFC 60th Anniversary

60th Anniversary ANNUAL DINNER

Friday 9th. May 2008 19:30 – 20:00

LOCATION:
Bath Rugby Club
The Recreation Ground, Bath

This year's dinner will mark our 60th Anniversary. Please make every effort to attend and bring a partner.

The dinner will be held on: Friday 9th May 2008

At: Bath Rugby Club, The Recreation Ground, Bath

With a start time of: 7:30p.m. For 8.00p.m.

Or you can meet earlier in the Boater for a few warm up drinks.

The Dinner will be a 3 course set meal.

Dinner will be followed by the annual presentations and a disco.

Awards will be presented to the following:

Players Player Most Improved Player Captain's Award Clubman of the Year

The cost is £25 each or £45 per couple (This does not include a clubmate)

To make payment in advance and/or for more information please contact either: Jim Biss, Steve Hiscox, Dave Pyles or Tony Lai.

(Contact details in Fixture Cards)